
 

16th May 2025 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
At The Victory Academy, we are committed to supporting every student to achieve their best possible outcomes. 
To facilitate this, we have implemented a range of support sessions designed to help students prepare effectively 
for their GCSE examinations. 
 
Examination Support: 

• Breakfast Briefing: Commencing at 7:30am, we will be offering Breakfast Briefing sessions prior to 
morning exams. Students can enjoy food and drink while receiving important examination tips and last-
minute guidance. 

• Timetabled Lessons: During timetabled lessons students will have the opportunity to complete final 
revision activities with their specialist class teachers. 

• Revision MasterClasses: Throughout the day, students will attend targeted revision MasterClasses 
during Learning Period 4 or Learning Period 6, based on upcoming examinations. 

• Learning Period 7 (LP7) Revision: After school, LP7 revision sessions will continue to be available to 
provide additional support and consolidate learning. 

 
The full schedule of these sessions can be accessed on our website and has been shared via MyEd. 
 
It is essential that all students attend school as normal and participate in their timetabled lessons or revision 
MasterClasses. This will give students the best opportunity to remain focused and ensure they are prepared for 
their exams.  
 
Wellbeing Support: 
To support your child’s wellbeing during the examination period, we will be introducing wellbeing afternoons 
after half term. Where students have no afternoon exams and have completed all outstanding coursework with 
parental permission, they will be able to leave school early. Alternatively, a supervised study area will be 
available for those students who prefer to remain at school for the remainder of the day. 
 
We are dedicated to ensuring that every student feels supported and prepared for their exams. Your cooperation 
in encouraging attendance and engagement with these examination support sessions is greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr Anderson 
Assistant Headteacher 


